
FAITHFUL
Lakewood High School
Because of the increase in our staff team, we are 
now able to reach out to new high schools in the 
local area. Last year, we only had one student 
involved in our ministry that was enrolled at 

Lakewood High School (LHS). This year, the Lord has blessed our 
ministry and LHS is now becoming our 4th  campus with a weekly 
movement. While only two of the ten regularly attending students 
are Christians, the rest return because of the love and community. 
Please remain in prayer that the Lord would move in their hearts.

Hillsong Chuch of L.A.
This year, the Hillsong church planted it's 12th location in 

the city of Los Angeles. Since they are producing a Hillsong movie, 
the church decided to host a concert in order to record footage for 
the film. Because of their generosity, Cru High School received 50 
free tickets to the event to use as an outreach opportunity. I initially 
thought our inner-city students wouldn't like the worship music. 
While the songs were nothing like what they listened to, the 
concert caused them to think about, and even redefine, what music 
they listened to. In my own bible study group, they all requested 
me to play songs for our weekly meetings.

The Bible Study
You'll remember that Damian and Anthony accepted Christ 

at our summer conference in June. Damian's brother Chris and 
their cousin Tony also accepted Jesus through my weekly Bible 
study. In the past four months, the Lord hasn't relented in changing 
their hearts. Damian, now graduated, is now volunteering with Cru. 
The Lord used Damian to start the bible study and Damian also 
lead the other three in the prayer to accept Christ. Tony, Anthony, 
and Chris are now attend the high school group at my church, 1BL, 
while Damian attends the main service with me. I am so thankful 
that they are all allowing God to move in every part of their lives 
from how they speak to their parents, to the music they listen to. 
Every Monday, they gather to learn about God's word at my Bible 
study. With how much I learn from them, I feel as if they are the 
teachers.

I cannot thank you enough for your continued prayer and 
support of God's ministry in Long Beach. I pray that this letter 
would encourage you in your faith, and that God would continue to 
move in your life as well. God Bless!

- Brandt                     

 “Now to him who is able to keep you from stumbling and to present you blameless before the presence of his glory
with great joy, to the only God, our Savior, through Jesus Christ our Lord, be glory, majesty, dominion, and authority,

before all time and now and forever. Amen.” Jude 1:24
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PLEASE PRAY FOR…
 Trey and Casey as they are in charge of LHS 

Pray that the Lord gives them discernment on 
how to proceed with this newly founded ministry.

 Pray for Damian, Chris, Anthony, Tony, and 
Christian as they continue their walk with God.

We still have staff that are raising support. Pray 
that their support comes in quickly in order that 
they may join us soon.


